
  
 

 

 

 

 

        

                     

                  

    

 

                 

     

              

             

 

 

 

 

 

       

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

OVERSEERS OF: 
 
 
 
 
 

LIVING WORD TOPIC- 

MARCH 18, 2018 

 “We Have Become Partakers of... 

Christ!”  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OTHER MISSION WORKS 

OVERSEEN BY THE K. E. CHURCH: 

 
*MISSOURI INSTITUTE OF  

BIBLICAL STUDIES, GHANA  

 

*EAST AFRICA SCHOOL OF 

BIBLICAL STUDIES 
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MARCH 18, 2018 

BULLETIN 

RAY’S REMARKS: 
 

Hello brethren! It is so nice to see the sun coming back out the last few days 

and the temperatures heading in a warmer direction. It’s also beautiful to see 

some of the trees try to start blooming and to see the grass greening up. We 

are headed into one of the most beautiful times of the year when everything 

springs to life and the great wonders of God’s Creation are clearly revealed.  

I look forward to another beautiful Spring and know we will all enjoy the great 

gift from God that it is to all of His followers!    

Sunday was a great day as we gathered to worship our God. However, it was 

also a special day because we were able to witness two men added to the 

service of our Deacons at K.E. It is good to have brother Matt Koontz and 

James Cartwright as Deacons now at K.E. These men are good Christians 

and they have good Christian families and I know they will both do a good job 

in accepting their special areas of service for the Lord. Let’s pray for them as 

well as all our Deacons and also our Elders as they continue to serve God 

and strive to keep us all busy in the Work of the Lord.   

Well, I hope you have all made plans to be present Sunday afternoon of the 

25th for the taping of songs for The Living Word Program. It is going to be a 

great day of service for God as we gather for our regular worship times and 

as we also gather from 2-4 to tape songs for the program. I am looking 

forward to a great crowd, and I know that if we all do our part and encourage 

others to come we will have a good number for the recording. Also, remember 

that there is an Agape meal that day and everyone who wants to remain at 

the building is welcome to stay and share in that meal together. See you then.   

Last Saturday, we had a really good turnout for the men’s breakfast. Thanks 

to all who came. It was great to have some men join us for the first time. I 

hope all of you will consider coming to the next breakfast on the second 

Saturday in April, to enjoy this time of fellowship, growth and encouragement.  

Yet another great opportunity to grow as a Christian and to serve God for our 

K.E. Family! 

I hope to see you all tonight for our mid-week service. Also, make sure to 

prepare and to be ready to give God your very best this coming Lord’s day.  

May God bless us all in His faithful service.   

          Ray Sullins 

 

THE LIVING WORD PROGRAM 
 

Sunday morning at: 
7:30 A.M.  

KOLR – Channel 10 
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UPCOMING K.E. EVENTS: 
Mar 20 – Tuesday Ladies meet 9 AM -weather permitting! 

Mar 17 – Youth Devo, 5 PM at the building (Gardners -host)  

Mar 18 – Youth go eat lunch & then sing/visit homebound.  

Mar 25 – Taping of singing for The Living Word Program. 

Mar 25 – Agape Groups 3 & 4 meet for a fellowship meal of 

Italian food. Please bring what your leaders call & request.  

 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

THE LIVING WORD SONG TAPING: 

Sunday, March 25, 2018 from 2 – 4 PM  

Please make plans to be a part of this special 

taping and invite others to be a part of this 

service to God.  
There is also an Agape meal scheduled for that day 

if you would like to remain at the building and share 

in the meal. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
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PRAYER LIST 
MEMBERS:  

Minnie Allen & baby – prayers for a healthy baby & delivery. 

Karen Ewing – In Louisiana taking care of her mom & sister. 

Maegan Sanders– Progressing w/ her chemo regimen till May. 

Mary Sanders–As she helps both her daughters w/ their health. 

Mary Patchell– Eye injections for Macular Degeneration. 
 

 

Jeannie Bradley, Freda Fielder, Erma Folsom, David Guiheen, Ken 

Lee, Reva Lewallen, Mary Mainor, Wanda McElfish, Donna 

Rothermel, Leon Wake. 
 
 

IN ASSISTED LIVING & HEALTH CARE FACILITIES: 
Jeannie Bradley-Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd#A-10  
Evelyn Long- Maple Wood- 1146 E. Lakewood #1 65810 

Lucy McGinnis–Woodland Manor1347 E Valley Water Mill Rd (03) #B26  
 

OUR HOMEBOUND:   
Pat Bailey, Ruth Brownlow, Mary Gazette, Earlene Owens, Bonnie Turner 
 

FAMILY & FRIENDS OF OUR MEMBERS: 
David Blades, Shirley’s son – requests prayers from the congregation. 

Gene Lott, Marcella’s nephew moved in w/ sis (Colorado) Hospice Care. 

Kayla Sanders, Mary’s daughter–finished IVs, doing much better. 

Dorothy Madero,Karen Ewing’s mom-recovering from gall bladder surg.  

Christians in Scott City, KS-2 members (men) killed in a plane crash. 

Steve Reid –Tyler’s father –home recuperating from having a stroke.  

Blanca Baize, Susie’s daughter -recovering from cancer surg.  

Rick Griffiths,Wanda’s son-in-law-cellulitis-leg      & cirrhosis of the liver. 

Darlene Osborn–Angie’s mom-recovering frm broken kneecap & bruising. 

Kay Foerst, Pat McCarty’s sister, Linda’s dear friend – bone cancer. 

Maurice Toledo, attends at KE-Bell’s Palsy & to turn his life around. 

Allen Fischgrabe, received a kidney transplant –home. 

Betty Wolfe–Betty Layton’s mom–(Hospice Care) Glendale Nursing  home 

Brooke Boydston, Carolyn’s cousin -info on bulletin board to encourage.  

Gary Drake, Alice’s husband – in an extended care facility.  

Mona Page-Rose Mary Medley’s sister-continuing home rehabilitation. 

Jill Williams, Deanna Giles’ sis –health problems.  

Paul Hyde, Bob’s dad – ongoing health problems.  

Rabold Family, Jennifer Koontz’s family – dealing with many life prob. 

Bunny Tower, Betty Layton’s daughter’s best friend, stage 4 lymphoma.  

Adam, Betty Layton’s 7 yr old g’grandson (OK) –seeing a specialist. 

Laura Acton, Susie’s daugh-in-law-dealing with cancer, also. 

James Pippen, Clista Krebs’ cousin’s husband –brain aneurysm & stroke. 

Robby Ross, the Lee’s friends’ son (OK)- prostate cancer.  

Caleb Blades, grandson of Shirley – prayers to turn his life around. 

Edith Thrasher, Mom of Deanna Giles - Alzheimer’s disease. 

Spencer Grenup, Evelyn Long’s renter’s brother-accident- paralyzed. 

Ron Gilbert, friend of Jerry & Edith’s (TN), Guilain-Barre Syndrome. 

Linda Smith, Donetta’s friend in St. Louis- heart & lung problems. 

Loren Hall, Zachary Hall’s dad – having health problems. 

David Page, Mary Sanders’ bro.& Rose Mary’s bro-in law -cancer trtmnt. 

Betty Morrison, former member of K.E. -several health concerns.  

Pat & Regina Woods, former members at K.E. – Health concerns. 

Judy Grant, Friend of many-undergoing treatment for colon cancer. 

Ken Chorice, June’s son – doing well (multiple myeloma)-calcium inject. 

Ann Wilson, Mitch’s mom-struggling with some health problems. 
 
 

Teresa Clark, Judi Davis, Coy Duncan, Amy Jo Garretson, Ginnie 

Grimm, Leah & Carson Hamm, Ron Hass, Pearl Hollan, Anna Ray, Janice 

Rogers, Adrian, Kristen & Alexis Smith, Danny Wheeler. 

  

  

ELDERS’ CORNER: 
Greetings from the elders at K.E.  

Hope everyone is having a good week. Finally, the 

spring season is in sight. 

Saturday, we had 29 men & boys here for our Men’s 

Breakfast and devotion; that’s the most ever. 

Continue to invite men who would like to share in 

this good work.  

Sunday, March 25th we will be having our T.V. 

taping here at the building at 2:00. We hope 

everyone will attend. Invite friends and family to 

be here, also. 

Please pray for all that are having health problems 

daily. Good to see Freda and Reva to most services 

after having some health problems.  

We had a lot of visitors here Sunday morning and 

evening. Some are regular visitors with the Home 

School Basketball Tournament taking place in 

Springfield.  

Encourage brother James Cartwright and Matt 

Koontz who were appointed as Deacons this past 

Sunday. 

Always remember Hebrews 10:25  

                                Gary & Jerry  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Hebrews 10:24-25 

And let us consider one another in order to 
stir up love and good works, 25 not forsaking 
the assembling of ourselves together, as is 
the manner of some, but exhorting one 
another, and so much the more as you see the 
Day approaching.                                                   
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

OOPS!  
Tyler & Diana Reid’s Wedding Anniversary was 

omitted from the bulletin. It is March 18th. 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

DIRECTORY UPDATE:  
James Cartwright’s cell# is 718-1024 

Sarah Cartwright’s new email is: 

sncartwright.icloud.com 

 

SUNDAY, MARCH 18, 2018 
 
 

MORNING SERVICES: 

Welcome: Mark McCarty 

Song Leader: Gary Duncan 

Opening Prayer: Bill Heavin 

Scripture Reading: Seth Hass 

Sermon: Ray Sullins 

Closing Prayer: Glen Slider 

 

LORD’S TABLE – MARCH: 
Matthew Koontz Isaac Hoffman 

Cruz Escobar Tyler Reid  

John Rothermel Tyler Gardner 

Clay Hoffman Herman Cummings 

 

 

SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE: 
Song Leader: Seth Hass 

Opening Prayer: John Cobb 

Sermon:  Ray Sullins 

Closing Prayer: Gary Duncan 

 

P.M. LORD’S TABLE:  James Cartwright 

Dante Villarreal 
 

 

 

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 21, 2018 - 7 PM: 
Song Leader: Glen Slider  

Opening Prayer: Wesley Ewing 

Devotional: Seth Hass 

Closing Prayer: Isaac Hoffman 

 

 

DRIVERS FOR MARCH: 
Sunday Morning: Mary Patchell 

Sunday Evening:  Mary Patchell 

Wednesday Evening: Charles Williamson 

 

 
OUR RECORDS ~ 3/18/18 
Sunday Bible Class                                               122 

Sunday Morning Worship                      155 

Sunday Evening Worship                                      121   

Contribution                                             $3919.20                   
           

Wednesday Night 3/7/18                                              101   
                                              

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

IN “SEARCH” OF THE LORD’S WAY 

Sunday–7:00 A.M.  KOLR – Channel 10 

March 18, 2018 

“THE WAGES OF SIN” 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 

Live streaming of classes and services: 

  kechurchofchrist.com 

 
 

LUNCH AND SING/VISIT HOMEBOUND 

Sunday, March 18th- Youth go out to eat lunch 

together before going to sing/visit homebound. 

 

“Let no one despise your youth, but be an 
example to the believers in word, in conduct, in 
love, in spirit, in faith, in purity.” 1Timothy 4:12 

 

MARCH YOUTH GROUP: 
YOUTH DEVO 

Hosted by Donny & Jeanna Gardner is  

Saturday, March 17th at 5 PM  
Girls bring desserts and boys bring drinks. There 

is a sign-up sheet on the foyer table. 

 

  


